Please put on your letterhead.

Feel free incorporate information about your organization and your reasons for supporting.

Email or fax to Assembly Member Rob Bonta, ATTN: An-Chi Tsou. 

Fax: (916) 319-2118. Email: An-Chi.Tsou@asm.ca.gov.
<Today's Date>
The Honorable Mike Gatto
Chair, Assembly Appropriations Committee 

State Capitol, Room 2114 

Sacramento, CA 95814 
RE: AB 174 (Bonta) Public School Health Centers -- SUPPORT
Dear Assembly Member Gatto: 

I am writing in support of Assembly Bill 174 (Bonta): Public School Health Centers. AB 174 would create a grant program to fund school-based mental health services for children and adolescents impacted by violence and trauma. The grant program, Promoting Resilience: Offering Mental-health Interventions to Support Education (PROMISE), would fund a variety of essential school-based services, including but not limited to: individual, group, and family counseling; youth development programming focused on preventing and addressing violence; school-wide violence prevention programs; and support for teachers and other school staff in identifying and responding to students’ trauma-related needs.

Trauma has serious short- and long-term consequences for health, educational achievement, and well-being. Children and youth from low-income neighborhoods, and children and youth of color, are disproportionately impacted by trauma. Compared to Caucasian children and youth, Latinos are twice as likely and African Americans are three times as likely to be exposed to shootings, bombs, and riots. Boys and young men of color are at highest risk, and, as a result, the rate of Post-Traumatic Stress Disorder (PTSD) is 2.5 times greater among African American boys and young men, and 4.1 times greater among Latino boys and young men, as compared to among Caucasians. Too many young people do not get the mental health care they need: among adolescents living below the poverty line, 92% of those who report needing help for emotional or medical problems did not receive counseling in the past year. 

Fortunately, school-based mental health services work. Research shows that school-based mental health can reduce both depression and PTSD. Among adolescents in managed care plans, those with access to a school-based health center are 10 times more likely to access mental health or substance abuse services. Further, school-based health centers see higher proportions of adolescent males than other care settings. 
We know that the long-term costs of not addressing trauma are far higher than the costs of intervening immediately. Each year, our education, health care, and criminal justice systems are responsible for millions of dollars in preventable spending. By creating a program to support school-based, trauma-informed mental health services, PROMISE has the potential to save Californians significant money. 
We support AB 174 and the work of school-based mental health providers across the state.  We urge you to vote in favor of this important piece of legislation to bring mental health care to California’s students. 
Sincerely,
<Signature, Title of Individual Authorized to Represent Organization>
